
Hello! 
 
I got to know the Monaco's right before Emmett got diagnosed and also right before my second 
pregnancy. There story is so heartbreaking and moving. Because of them I opted to pay for expanded 
screening for my second child. I got pushback from the hospital staff that they couldn't do the blood 
draw for the screening due to hospital rules, etc. Eventually they did do the screening and I am happy to 
report it came back negative.  I believe that Krabbe and many other curable diseases should already be 
included in the Oregon screening. Our babies, our futures, they are worth it. 
 
Thank you! 
Rachel Schweizer  
 


